East Arapahoe Metropolitan District

Minutes for Tuesday, May 11 2021

Call to Order/Attendance: Wayne King, Clint Dawes, Dan Stang, Bill Bentley, and several homeowners were present via a virtual meeting.  Wayne called the meeting to order. 
Minute summary from March 9 2021 Meeting:     Clint read the minutes from the last meeting, Bill motioned to approve, Dan seconded, passed.  Previous meeting’s minutes are available on the SRRHOA website.
Treasurer’s Report: Bill read the budget report.  We have collected $23,369 in taxes this year and have current assets of $133,342.  Bill moved to approve the report Clint seconded, passed.
Old Business:
· Tennis Courts- After a lot of work the EAMD managed to submit our proposal for the tennis court rebuilding project to the Arapahoe County Grant authority.  As briefed many times, the tennis courts are a major amenity for the area and need lots of work.  We formalized our resolution from last meeting and voted to approve the resolution to ask for $135,000 and committing $45,000 of our own funds to complete the necessary repairs.  Motion to approve by Bill, Clint seconded, passed.  The full resolution will be submitted with our grant request.
· Fencing- Wayne agreed to meet with Clint to discuss fence repair details.  Clint agreed to:

1. Walk the fence lines, mark sections in need of repair.

2. Notify homeowners of repairs needed for sections of the bridal trail fence abutting their property lines.
3. Provide a timeline for said work to be done by the homeowner or to allocate the work to the EAMD

4. Procure fencing and repair broken fencing as required

· Gazebo wear- A huge effort was put into the gazebo sanding and staining.  Many thanks are owed to those who helped in the effort.  Wayne noted that more stain needs to be applied to some areas.  He has the supplies in his lower garage if anyone is interested in helping out.  Please contact Wayne for further guidance.
· Horse Corral- We will repair the existing facility during the spring clean-up.  Wayne will acquire fencing to replace broken sections.  Motion to approve $500 for fencing by Clint, dan seconded, passed.
· Spring Clean Up – The clean-up date is set for Saturday, 9 am, May 22nd. Wayne offered to deliver a load of mulch and soil for the entry way plantings.  Jill will only purchase annuals for planting as we anticipate a more thorough entry way redesign project next year. Motion to approve $1500 for the clean up by Bill, Dan seconded, passed.
New Business: 
· Bridle trail usage- Lately we have had a problem with motorized vehicle usage on the bridle trails. Dirt bikes and ATVs have been seen on the trails.  These will damage the soil and make the trails rutted and dangerous to walk.  We have signage prohibiting motorized vehicles on the trails.  We debated adding more signage, locking chains across the trail’s entry ways, or confronting offenders.  We do have the option of pressing charges for trespassing.  If the situation doesn’t improve, we may need to commit to legal action.
· Landscape valves- All three of our main water turn on valves have leaks.  Two valves are in the south entry area and these have the biggest problem, about 4 to 6 gallons an hour.  This will cost about $60 per valve per month.  JBK estimated $1,900 per valve for replacement.  Bill offered to get a second opinion and settle on a repair option.  Wayne notes the valve by the south entrance is difficult to work on and that most of the work is either digging out the valve or a plumber to replace the valve. The Smoky hill entrance leak is small and repairs may be delayed.  Motion to approve having Bill acquire a contractor to fix the south entrance valves for up to $3,000 by Clint, Dan seconded, passed.  
· Entry Redesign – Ali Crumb provided some excellent design options for our front entry’s.  We plan to distribute these design options and discuss a redesign in the coming months.  Right now, we are a bit overloaded with the Gazebo work, tennis courts and the spring cleanup.  The board feels this option is best discussed in person.  We will take up this discussion in the fall.
· Saddle Rock Pool usage- Nathan spoke with some of the board members for Saddle Rock about access to their pool.  They can’t deny us access and hope to settle on a reasonable fee to charge our homeowners for access.
Motion to Adjourn by Clint, Dan seconded, Approved.

Upcoming EAMD Meeting:

Sept 14 2021 - 7pm, TBD

Clint Dawes, Secretary EAMD
